
April 14, 2014 

Commission on Special Education Access and Equity 

c/o Marcella E. Franczkowski, Commission Chair 

Division of Special Education/Early Intervention Services 

200 West Baltimore Street, Baltimore, MD 21201 

Dear Commission Members: 

My name is Jeanne Taylor and I am providing testimony in regard to shifting the burden of proof in special 

education due process cases.  

I am testifying as the mother of three children who are served by the IDEA, and as a volunteer parent advocate 

who helps other special needs families.  

Some have expressed concerns that if the burden of proof is shifted to the school system, more money will be 

spent on special education services. If any increased spending occurs, it is because some students, who were 

entitled to services and supports weren't getting them, and they should have been. That's the point of the shift, 

and opposition based on monetary considerations is impermissible. The law says that Individualized Education 

Programs must be written based upon the child's needs, not how much money the school district is willing to 

allocate to special education.  

Furthermore, the IDEA is a remedial statute (a remedy for past wrongs) for the very reason that special 

education was underfunded.  

If you are still unsure if this change will benefit children with special needs, consider that if the burden lies with 

the school, logically, the outcome is far more likely to be reliably correct (win or lose) than if it lies with the 

parents.  

In regard to the argument that a burden of proof shift will not improve educational outcomes for children with 

disabilities, the above logic refutes that assertion.  

In fact, under the IDEA, states use Part B indicators to measure that very thing - and a big piece of Part B 

centers around due process hearings. It stands to reason that the lower numbers of hearings and complaints in 

New York and New Jersey are the result of increased collaboration after the burden of proof was shifted. A key 

goal of the IDEA is to include parents as equal partners on the IEP team. 

As to paper work concerns for teachers, would our society dare apply that criterion to advancing the rights of 

other minority groups? Children with disabilities do not belong to a mutually exclusive group, they belong to 

everyone.   

Shifting the burden of proof in special education due process cases to the school district is the fair and just thing 

to do. 

Sincerely, 

Jeanne Taylor, Special Education Committee Chair 

Montgomery County Council of PTAs 

14904 McIntosh Ct. 

Silver Spring, MD 20905 

301-879-9539 


